
 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
2024-M-117 

 
2024 

Subject: MARTEN RIVER FIRE DEPARTMENT (MONTHLY REPORT) 

Agenda Date:  

Attachments:  
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby 
receive the monthly report from the Marten River Fire Department 
 
 
INFORMATION 
 

TRAINING 

 

June 4th Marten River Fire Department members began the MNRF 
Wildland Fire Training.  Thery received training in Wildland Fire 
behaviour, control and extinguishing techniques.  

 

June 18th Marten River Fire Department members continued ongoing 
Wildland Fire Training in anticipation of the upcoming fire season, 
and the possibility of being asked by the MNRF for assistance. 

 

June 25th Marten River Fire Department members conducted equipment 
checks on all Fire Department Vehicles and cleaned and tidied the 
firehall. 

 

INCIDENTS 

 
The Marten River Fire team was not called out during the month of June. 
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FIRE PREVENTION INITIATIVES 
 

 

 

 
 

On Sunday, June 30th, members of the MRFD hosted the annual Fire Prevention 
Initiative “Breakfast with Sparky”.  The event was well turned out, with roughly 
190 community members and children attending to enjoy a delicious breakfast 
and checkout the various fire prevention materials available.  Smoke Detectors 
were available for purchase, and of course SPARKY made his rounds, meeting and 
greeting everyone.  
 
Also, the annual Bill Edwards Award was presented during the event to two of 
our very own firefighters Tina and Norm Malbrecht for their outstanding 
dedication and contribution to the Marten River Community! 
 
 

 
Additional Information 
 
 Members of the MRFD met with J.J. Fire Service, and tested the water pump on  

Pumper 4.   
 
MRFD completed the Asset Management requirements for July 1, 2024. 

  
  

 
 

Respectfully Submitted 
Respectfully Submitted 
Pete Christie 
M.R.F.D. Fire Chief 
 


